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Yx).  With regard to one recommendation—that SFPD identify situational risk factors for discrimination—the 
Center recommended that SFPD train officers on situational risk factors that can increase disparate behavior, 
such as time pressure, stress, and sleep deprivation.  SFPD has engaged the California Policy Lab, Stanford’s 
Social Psychological Answers to Real-world Questions (SPARQ), Palo Alto University, The University of 
Chicago, and Cambridge University on issues relating to community engagement, critical incident responses, 
and body-worn camera analysis, with several reports pending.  The California Policy Lab project also focuses 
on stop and search training.   
  
Under San Francisco Administrative Code Section 96A.3, SFPD must send written reports to the Police 
Commission (among others) on a quarterly basis that include use-of-force and stop data. In the second quarter 
2020 96A report, SFPD analyzed findings and identified interventions to reduce disparities.  Among the 
solutions identified was officer training, and the report includes an explanation of how SFPD has tried to meet 
the training solution and credits new trainings for successes in reducing some disparities.   
  
In 2021, SFPD is planning to improve on its bias training by implementing BiasSync, a program that includes 
an implicit association test, training for bias mitigation, and dashboards.  BiasSync provides a two-hour training 
session for each officer after their implicit association test as well as monthly micro-learning sessions.  After 
two years, BiasSync will measure and report to SFPD any changes in officer attitudes.  This information will 
help SFPD create a needs assessment on an organizational level going forward.  Additionally, in 2020 SFPD 
assigned a Professional Development Unit officer to revie and audit all bias trainings, including periodically 
attending classes to ensure SFPD is teaching course materials effectively.  On January 5, 2021, SFPD issued 
Unit Order 21-02, “Audit and Review of Bias Training Programs,” that codified SFPD’s practice of having 
officers complete course evaluation forms and having the Training Division review the evaluations for 
improvements.  Additionally, the Training Division now collects second evaluations on bias trainings four 
months after the trainings to determine which material had a lasting effect (Unit Order 21-01).  These audits are 
compiled in quarterly reports that are sent to the Commanding Officer of the Training Division for review.   

  

Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial compliance with this 
recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or would like to discuss further.  Thank you. 
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